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I have a feeling that my Pastor’s Column will pretty much be the extent of our parish 
bulletin for the next couple of weeks! All Masses, devotions, and activities have been 
suspended because of this Covid-19 pandemic so there won’t be much in the way of 
upcoming events and minister schedules. Let me update as to where we are as of right now.

● Mass will be celebrated Monday through Saturday at 9:00 am and on Sunday at 9:30 
am in the Saint Lucy Chapel in the Parish Center. These Masses will be livestreamed 
via our Facebook page (which can be accessed through our website at 
stjoanhershey.org) and through our new YouTube channel at St. Joan of Arc Catholic 
Church. We are using a livestreaming service and the quality of the picture and 
sound will only get better. Thanks, Father Roth, for being my technician in all things 
virtual! We have been getting a great response from those who are watching. We 
welcome comments but please respectful.

● Stations of the Cross will be livestreamed on Fridays during Lent at 7:00 pm. 
● Both Masses and devotion being livestreamed are also being recorded so they can be 

watched at a later date.
● All the Mass intentions for Masses in the parish are being fulfilled by the priests of the 

parish, albeit privately.
● We have been given directives from Bishop Gainer regarding the celebration of the 

Sacraments: 
 □ Baptisms may occur but with the fewest participants as possible. It might be 

best to reschedule at a later date.
□ We have one marriage in March and none until June so we are taking care of 

that.
□ Confessions are not to be heard unless there is a danger of death. The same is 

true for the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick. We will let you know as 
soon as possible if this changes.

□ As far as funerals go, if a parishioner dies, we are to have the Graveside 
committal service as soon as possible with the immediate 

family. A Mass for the Dead (Memorial Mass) can be held at a later date.
□ I don’t have any information about Holy Week yet, but we are planning ahead 

to livestream them as well from the chapel.
Continued on next page...
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● If anyone is in need (groceries, medicine, necessities of any kind, etc.) we have gotten 
calls from parishioners that they will help to deliver them as we move forward with 
this pandemic. We are especially sensitive to the needs of the sick, the elderly, and 
the poor. Let us know if we can help in any way!

● The most important support you can give to the parish right now is prayer! Prayer for 
the good health of our parishioners, for the many medical personnel in our parish 
serving the needs of our community, and for those who are lonely, sick, anxious, and 
depressed. Our individual prayers are powerful but together our prayers can move 
mountains. Pray, pray, pray for an end to this pandemic and for those who have been 
and will be touched by it!

● If you are able, remember to support us financially. We are going to detail how you can 
do that in another communication from me. 

● Today is the Feast of Saint Joseph. He is the Patron Saint of the Universal Church, the 
family, workers, and of a happy death! May he who protected the Lord and our 
Blessed Mother so well in this life, pray that Jesus will bless our Church in these 
uncertain times, keep families safe, protect workers in times of unemployment and 
send his mercy to those who are sick and dying! 

● My prayers are with you in a special way during this time. God bless.

Pastor’s Column Continued...

We were blessed to have 607 attend 
Mass this past Saturday and Sunday. 
The collection for the weekend 
amounted to $18,873.84. We are 
humbled and extremely grateful for 
your continued generosity in these 
turbulent times. The church and 
school still need your support as we 
weather this crisis. With God’s help, 
we will move forward day by day.

STEWARDSHIP 
UPDATE

Online giving is a secure and easy way to 
tithe and make other contributions. You 
can even set up automatic payments that 
will occur periodically so you don’t have 
to worry about remembering when to 
give. It works just like online banking 
with 24/7 access to  your account.  

Michelle: Ext. 103 | mgutshall@stjoanhershey.org 
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We are live streaming a private Mass via Facebook Live 
because we know how important attending Mass is to our 
parishioners. Tune in to Facebook for a daily Mass at 9:00 
am and a Sunday Mass at 9:30 am. We will be broadcasting 
from our beautiful St. Lucy Chapel in the parish center. 

DAILY MASS LIVE STREAM

Find us on Facebook: @stjoanhershey

View Our Parish Announcement

in response to COVID-19
March 19, 2020

Don’t have Facebook? View our live streams on our YouTube Channel
St. Joan of Arc Catholic Church

STAY CONNECTED

We’re relying on our app to communicate with you
IN LIGHT OF COVID-19

Please download the app and allow notifications

To Download
● Text “App” to 88202
● Search “myParish” in your app store
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Our prayers go out to all of our parishioners as we feel the 
sense of separation amidst the closing of the diocesan 
churches. St. Padre Pio once said, “It would be easier for 
the world to exist without the sun than without the Holy 
Mass.” Knowing how critical the sun is to our existence on 
earth gives you an idea of how important the Mass is to 
our spiritual wellbeing. These are uncertain times, and 
feelings of anxiety are quite normal. After the Lord’s 
Prayer at Mass, the priest prays “to be safe from all 
distress.” St. John Paul the Great encouraged us “to be not 
afraid.” 

If you are home, heeding the advice of the medical and 
epidemiological professionals, thank you. We will get through this but it is 
absolutely necessary to follow instructions in order to minimize the spread and 
impact of the outbreak. For the safety of your loved ones, especially those who 
are most susceptible, please listen to our government leaders.

To help you through this time, consider revisiting your relationship with Our 
Lord. It can be a time of prayer, scriptural reading, and meditation. It can be a 
time to reassess what is truly important in our lives. Know that the option of 
daily Mass at St. Joan of Arc is available online. If you are able, please join us on 
Facebook www.facebook.com/stjoanhershey for a live stream of Mass at 9:00 
am on Monday through Saturday and on Sundays at 9:30 am. If you are unable 
to view the stream live, a recording will also be accessible. God bless.

Starting on Monday, March 23, 
until further notice the 

Parish Office will be open 
8:00 am - 12:00 pm

Monday through Friday
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